
Dear Friends and Family, 

 

For I know the thoughts 

that I think toward you, 

saith the LORD, thoughts 

of peace, and not of evil, to 

give you an expected end.          

  Jeremiah 29:11 

 

Wow! What an incredible 

year 2020 was. It would be 

easy look back on the highlights of the year and think 

of all the negative things that have happened: 

Nationwide riots, a global 

pandemic, political unrest, 

several months in the hospital, 

cancelled meetings and 

changed plans. Yet, we cannot 

forget the amazing 

opportunities that God has 

given us this past year. 

 

We are excited to report that our 

current support level has jumped 

to 31%. The Lord has done 

exceeding abundantly above all 

that we could ask or think. We are 

continuing to book meetings for 

this coming year and are praying 

that the Lord would line up the churches in our 

schedule which he has prepared to partner with our 

ministry.  

 

We were thankful to be home 

for both Christmas and the New 

year spending it with friends and 

family. We were also excited to 

be a part in an outdoor 

Christmas Festival which our 

home church hosted as an 

outreach to the community. 

James was able to help with 

Setup as while as throughout 

the festival while Ann helped 

with one of the food booths.  

 

Elsie and Jimmy are growing 

by leaps and bounds. Elsie 

loves playing in the snow and 

always makes a bee line for 

the snow pile to grab a 

handful to eat. Jimmy is 

starting to crawl and loves 

getting into all kinds of mischief.  

Thank you so much to each of you who have taken 

our family on for support as well as those who gave 

special Christmas gifts. Please pray that the Lord 

would provide a full schedule for this year as well as 

safety and health for our family as we travel. 
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